
In Reply Refer To: GE 973E MAY I 6 2019 

Mr. Brett Smith 
W & T Offshore, Inc. 
Nine Greenway Plaza, Suite 300 
I louston, Texas 77046 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

MAY 17 2N9 

By letter dated April 24, 2019, and email dated May 15, 2019, W & T Offshore, Inc. (W&T) 
requests a Suspension of Production (SOP) for Lease OCS-G 1528, Ship Shoal Block 233. 
This lease was held by an SOP through April 30. 2019. 

Production from Lease OCS-G 1528 ceased on December 14, 2017, due to integrity issues in 
the gas sales pipeline. W&T has completed the engineering, purchasing, and permitting ofa 
new gas sales pipeline, and expects to complete installation ofthe new pipeline and resume 
production by the end of June 2019. 

An SOP for Lease OCS-G 1528 is hereby approved, pursuant to 30 CFR 250.174(b), from 
May 1 through June 30, 2019. W&T, or any subsequent operator, must notify this office in 
writing upon commencement of production. If you have any questions regarding this matter, 
contact Mr. Andrew Cambus at (504) 736-5775 or Andrew.Cambus@bsee.gov. 

Sincerely. 

(Grig. Sgd.) Troy J. Guidry 

Richie D. Baud 
Regional Supervisor 
Production and Development 



Lease OCS-G 1528 - Public, (GE 555A) 


